## The Minutes of the Youth & Wellbeing Committee Meeting held on 18<sup>th</sup> January 2021

A meeting of the Youth & Wellbeing committee was held on 18<sup>th</sup> January 2021 via Zoom at 7.00 pm. Present: Cllr. L. Hicks, Chairman, Cllr. B. Hadley, Cllr. B. Wragge, Cllr. A. Davis, Cllr. S. Coventry and Cllr. L. Wilkins. Observers: Cllr. A. Roberts and Cllr. P. Millett. Officer: The Parish Clerk

- 1. Apologies for absence: None.
- 2. Declarations of Interest: None.
- 3. Minutes of the Youth & Wellbeing committee meeting held on 14<sup>th</sup> December 2020

  Cllr. L. Wilkins proposed to approve the YWB committee minutes dated 14.12.2020.

  Cllr. S. Coventry seconded the proposal. A unanimous vote was taken of all in favour of the proposal.
- 4. Matters Arising None.
- 5. Youth Services
  - 5.1 <u>Weekly recreation inspections</u> It was noted that a swing seat was broken at The Naight. The Clerk to arrange a replacement part.
  - 5.2 <u>Recreation repair costs</u>- Cllr. B. Hadley proposed to offer the recreation inspector £18.00 per hour to undertake the recreation repairs. Cllr. B. Wragge seconded the proposal. A unanimous vote was taken of all in favour of the proposal.
  - 5.3 Quote to slab area in front of youth club shed A quotation had been received from Peter Scarrott to slab the area in front of the youth club shed at a cost of £50.00. Cllr. L. Hicks proposed to approve the quotation. Cllr. B. Hadley seconded the proposal. A unanimous vote was taken of all in favour of the proposal.
  - 5.4 <u>Byelaw signs:</u> A draft byelaw sign had been circulated prior to the meeting. Suggestions were put forward to revise the sign. An updated draft would be circulated to all committee members.
  - 5.5 <u>Update on quotes for new recreation equipment & youth services</u> All four recreation providers were working on revised quotations as per the specification sent out. It was agreed to relocate the MUGA and zipwire due to recent flooding in the proposed area. All four recreation providers would be contacted to notify them of the need to relocate the proposed equipment. Two further grant sources had been obtained the clerk would complete the grant application forms. GAPTC had been contacted to ask if they knew of any youth service providers. A youth service company had been sought in Gloucester. A zoom meeting was to be set up with the youth service providers to discuss the youth service we require in the village.
  - 5.6 <u>Additional Street Lamp at Melville</u> GCC had confirmed that they did not own the land where the proposed streetlamp was requested. Bromford had been contacted to pursue this.
  - 5.7 <u>Wire Fence at The Naight</u> The committee agreed for the recreation inspector to carry out the repair work to the wire fence behind the toddler area at The Naight.

## 6. Wellbeing

- 6.1 Mental Health Project "Dementia-friendly" update Noted that our Grant funded project would not now run tea dances due to Covid-19 restrictions. The committee unanimously agreed to divert the funds towards reviewing and adapting GMCC to becoming an even more dementia friendly building. Cllr A Davis had passed to Jo, contact details of a specialist in assessing buildings for accessibility including dementia. Jo had already completed some awareness training. Cllr. A. Davis had spoken to Alma Walker, the resident who attended Council and expressed her support for mental health training in the community. Alma was also involved in wellbeing and looking out for people in the community.
  NALC were carrying out a survey to find out who was working towards dementia friendly communities. NALC were also running a practitioner's conference in March 2021.
  - An A Z contact list was being populated on the Parish Council web site. Cllrs Hicks and Davis had put a contact list together and this would be in the next edition of the Bourton Browser and put on facebook, so that people were aware of where people could be signposted too if required.
- 6.2 <u>Defibrillators audit</u>- Cllr. B. Wragge reported that he had almost completed the audit on the defibrillators. The Parish Council may need to take on the responsibility of the defibrillator on the Cotswold China shop. Once the audit had been completed the emergency services control room would be contacted to confirm all defibrillators had been registered with them.
- 7. Any Other Business None.
- 8. <u>Date of Next Meeting</u>: Monday 15<sup>th</sup> February 2021 at 7.00 pm. The meeting closed at 8.11 pm.